HOLME-NEXT-THE-SEA PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 27TH JULY 2010

The July meeting welcomed Mr. Peter Morris who presented details of the Safer Neighbourhood Action Panel and consideration will now be given to a representative from Holme Parish Council attending the meetings. On another matter, Mr. Morris advised that the proposed footpath along the A149 had been cancelled due to budget cuts.

Matters relating to the village hall included a report from Cllr. Myles advising that the crack in the end wall had been repaired inside and that outside work was due to commence with the removal of the trees that were causing the fault to occur. Work is also proceeding on the repairs to the porch. The new extension had received its final inspection and had been passed once some additions to the fire doors had been made. The Parish Council agreed to keep the gravel area at the side of the building as a small car park and, therefore, is applying to the Borough Council for permission to retain the temporary entrance that had been made for the builders vehicles.

The Park piece of land, recently purchased by the Parish Council, was discussed and the Clerk will be getting details of the new Community Wildlife grants programme that could mean applying for funding to assist a future wildlife project on the land. There were no new planning applications but the construction of a dwelling at 11 Broadwater Road, refused by the Borough Council, had been forwarded to an appeal. The Parish Council response to the appeal is that their original objections still stand as strongly as ever.

Finances included a number of payments including the village grass cutting, Clerk's salary and expenses, additional Insurance payment to cover the new extension, the application for the vehicular entrance at the village hall and the final payment for the building of the village hall extension. The accounts for the year to date were agreed as correct.

The next meeting of Holme Next The Sea Parish Council will be held on Tuesday 14th September in the Village Hall at 7.30pm. Members of the public are welcome to attend and put their questions and comments to the Councillors during 'public participation'.

Glynis Allen

Clerk to Holme Next The Sea Parish Council